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Miscellaneous 

* Asterisks denote mandatory information

Name of Announcer * CITY DEVELOPMENTS LIMITED  

Company Registration No. 196300316Z  

Announcement submitted on behalf of CITY DEVELOPMENTS LIMITED  

Announcement is submitted with 
respect to *

CITY DEVELOPMENTS LIMITED  

Announcement is submitted by * Enid Ling Peek Fong  

Designation * Company Secretary  

Date & Time of Broadcast 20-Sep-2010 12:32:11  

Announcement No. 00020  

>> Announcement Details

The details of the announcement start here ...

Announcement Title * Announcement by Subsidiary Company, Millennium & Copthorne Hotels New Zealand Limited on 
Update on Copthorne Hotel Christchurch Durham Street  

Description Please refer to the attached announcement released by Millennium & Copthorne Hotels New Zealand 
Limited on 20 September 2010.   
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MILLENNIUM & COPTHORNE HOTELS NEW ZEALAND LIMITED 

 

S T O C K  E X C H A N G E  A N N O U N C E M E N T  
 

Date : 20 September 2010 Pages sent (including this page): 1 

 

Attention : Market Announcement Platform 

 

Company  : NZX 

 

From : Takeshi Ito – Company Secretary 

 

Subject MCK: UPDATE ON COPTHORNE HOTEL CHRISTCHURCH DURHAM STREET  

 
Millennium & Copthorne Hotels New Zealand (NZX:MCK) announced today that it would commence 
repairs on the Copthorne Hotel Christchurch Durham Street as early as this week.  
 
MCK Managing Director Mr. B K Chiu noted that since the earthquake, there had been wild rumours 
going about that the hotel, a leased property, had been designated as a condemned building and that it 
would be pulled down.  
 
"That was never the case.  Engineers have stated the building is safe.  The majority of the work to be 
done is repair of the guest rooms and the plan is to complete the reinstatement works within the next six 
months, if not earlier ", he said.   
 
MCK also confirmed that the hotel's staff would continue to be employed while timing and plans for the 
reinstatement works were being developed.  Vice President Operations Matt Taplin confirmed the news 
to staff at a meeting with them on Thursday afternoon.  
 
"We wanted to give our staff and our customers the reassurance that Copthorne Hotel Christchurch 
Durham Street will be back in business and to give our staff at the hotel the reassurance that we do 
want them to stay working with us", he said.  "Our Christchurch teams are working really hard getting 
things back to as normal as possible given the circumstances and we want to make sure we do our best 
to support them through this difficult period".  
 
Mr. Taplin confirmed that guests would continue to be relocated to the Millennium Hotel Christchurch 
and the Copthorne Hotel Christchurch Central until the end of the year.  Both hotels are operating 
normally and have additional staff working to deal with rebookings and guest queries. 
 

ENDS 

 
Issued by Millennium & Copthorne Hotels New Zealand Ltd 
 
Any inquiries please contact: 
B K Chiu, Managing Director   
Millennium & Copthorne Hotels New Zealand Ltd 
(09) 913 8058   


